Faculty Council Minutes

Thursday, September 4, 2003

Call to order:  Dr. Braun called the meeting to order at approximately 12:05pm in LEC 12.

Members present:  Lari Arjomand, Tom Barnett, John Becsi, Jim Braun, Mara Burgar, Angelyn Hayes Cheyne, Debra Cody, Lisa Eichelberger, Tom Harden, Mary Hudachek-Buswell, Cathy Jeffrey, Bobby Marcus, Sharon Sellers, Michael Terapane and Joe Trachtenberg

Others present:  Cathie Aust, Ron Barden, Stephen Burnett, Jacob Chakco, Annita Hunt, James Mackin, George Nakos, Art Rosser, Jamye Sanders, Sharon Stufflebean, Ray Wallace and Martha Wicker

Minutes:  Minutes of August 21st were approved by FC.

Old Business:  Consideration of action on the 2003 Report of the University Promotion and Tenure Review Committee – Tom Barnett

· Two main areas of concern were discussed--strict adherence to the current evaluation form fails to capture an individual’s true value to the university and that the area of evaluation for “Outstanding Service to the Institution” needs to broaden.

· Dr. Braun suggested forming ad hoc committee of at least one individual from each school or department to review criteria and report back to FC.  

· Dr. Trachtenberg suggested asking Dr. Hatfield and Dr. Campbell for input also, since they have had previous experience on the Promotion and Tenure Review Committee.

· Dr. Hoffman mentioned that this work must be completed by our SACS visit and must comply with BOR guidelines. 

FC Web page:  Presently council minutes are located on Academic Affairs web page.  To access, click on the word faculty and committee minutes will appear.

Creation of a faculty council Faculty Manual subcommittee – Dr. Mackin:

· Dr. Mackin presented the timeline for finalizing faculty handbook.

· The plan is to form subcommittees for each section.

· These subcommittees will meet weekly with Dr. Mackin and report back to FC.

· Dr. Braun would like to receive Council members’ nominations for these subcommittees before the end of day.

New Business:

· Many faculty members are having problems finding available parking slots.

· Many students are parking in faculty slots; this needs to be addressed.

· Dr. Braun will talk with Security and will report back at the next meeting.  

Update from OITS:

· Ron Barden reported that the wireless port for faculty is not being used.

· Fire walls are up for protection.

· We will never receive another email in the subject line “Thank-you.

· “Spam” is now included in subject block, and folders should be viewed before deleting.

· Faculty and staff ports are included at every podium in classrooms.

· Home PC dialing in CCSU with virus is being monitored.

· OITS would like to thank everyone for their patience and support in this effort.

Update from the Provost:

· QEP deadline is January 1.  The campus will be well-informed regarding the work of subcommittees.  

· Faculty Manual must be complete by April 12th.

· Two program proposals have gone forward to BOR for review/approval (Music and Criminal Justice).  There are three other program proposals are being developed (Math, English and Government).   

· The current Fall enrollment is 5,678.

· Three more lines are open for faculty positions.

Update from the President:  Jack Moore is back at the hospital, and Mason Barfield has been out sick.  Please remember them in your thoughts.

New Business:

George Nakos will represent CAPC as an ex-officio member for the semester.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:05pm.

Submitted:

Jamye Sanders

Secretary to the Council

